                                                Homer Garden Club 

                                        Minutes from meeting 9/24/17
An abbreviated meeting, presided over by club President Francie Roberts, was held during the course of the Harvest Dinner.  

Francie related that thefts from the club's garden at Baycrest have continued.  She asked that members pay attention, especially should they witness anyone removing plants from the garden or seeing evidence of those thefts in other gardens.  Tom Stroozas added that the Emblem Club has had thefts from their garden as well.  The possibility of placing a camera on the Chamber of Commerce kiosk is being discussed with the chamber.  

Francie called on Cathy Ulmer to report on her work as the sole member of the nominating committee, a position she will continue to hold.  Cathy reported that Francie will continue as president for one more year.  Tim Quinn and Cathy Dube will share the position of V.P, Peggy Pittman will continue as treasurer and will be training Louise Ashman to take over next year.  Roni Overway will serve as recording secretary. Continuing in their positions will be Jeannette Lawson as Social Secretary with Roni and Sharon Froeschle helping out, Sharon Froeschle as Historian, and Paula Riley - Newsletter.  Barb Kennedy will continue to manage the Data Base and Julie Parizek is in charge of Publicity. 

The meeting ended as the dinner got underway with a Gardeners' Weekend slideshow prepared and presented by co-chair Jeannette Lawson and door prizes awarded.

The Harvest Dinner, organized by Jeannette and her volunteers was a complete success, enjoyed by all who attended.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Roni Overway

Secretary  

